
Itôs hard to know what we should be doing at this 
uncertain time. Some may be taking a vacation  

and others may be headed back to school. Please be careful 
and watchful of others, especially the children when they head 
to and from school. It wonôt be long before September is here, a 
time when our groups are normally starting to meet again. How-
ever, we do not know whether that will happen this September 

or later. Watch for announcements at Sunday Services, through the news-
letter, your email, YouTube, Facebook, and our Website. 

Your articles and photos make this newsletter, so please email them to 
folc25news@outlook.com. For those unable to email, you may place it in 
the newsletter box behind the church office.  

The deadline for the September newsletter is August 23.  
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Sunday Worship  
9:30 am 

Communion 2nd & 4th  

Sunday of each month 

Sunday Worship  
Captioned for the  
Hearing Impaired 

Sunday School Online 

Bible Classes 
Fellowship 

Still suspended 

Pastor: 
Rev. Glenn E. Fischer 

Church Office Hours: 
Monday to Friday 
9:00 am - 1:00 pm 
(352) 683-9731 

8555 Forest Oaks Blvd. 

Spring Hill, FL 34609 
forestoakslutheran.com 

Food Pantry Open 
Tuesday  

9:00 am - 12:00 pm 

Not To Be Missed: 
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Wisdom 

Where does it 
come from? 
Letôs hope 
that it is al-
ways a mes-

sage from God. 

So, who do you put your trust in 
today? God, the news, a friend or 
relative or something that you 
learned a long time ago? 

For all of us, we need to put our 
trust in the Lord. You have made it 
this far, just a short time to do.  Do 
not change. It makes a great differ-
ence in how you spend your days 
at home. 

After a while, it gets tiresome just 
trying to figure what the next steps 
should be, but if trust in God has 
worked this far, let it be the best 
partner you have had. When you 
know who it is that is guiding you 
along your path, you have nothing 
to worry about. You can be confi-
dant in Godôs power and trust. 

Talk to God every day. Give Him 
thanks and praise. When waking 
first in the morning, make sure you 
thank Him. So many of us tend to 

just let the thanks slip by, but if you 
offer praise and thanks first thing in 
the morning, you have solved a 
major part of putting God first for 
the day. 

Charles Stanley says, ñWisdom 
takes us beyond the realm of mere 
right and wrong. Wisdom takes in-
to account our personalities, our 
strengths, our weaknesses and 
even our present state of mind.ò 

John Wesley says, ñAll he 
knowledge you want is comprised 
in one book, the Bible.ò 

We are encouraged to read the 
Bible. You need wisdom, itôs there. 
You need help, it is there. Anything 
you need is there. So set your 
sights and mind on the Bible and 
God will provide the answers. 

Bless you all and keep reading the 
best book ever, the Bible. 

  Norma Karpiscak 

WE ARE OPEN FOR WORSHIP! Please wear 
a mask, social distance, bring hand sanitizer. 
Be responsible for the safety of others.  
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SERVANT SCHEDULE  for AUGUST 

As you fulfill your commitment to serve, you are fulfilling Godôs words in 
1 Peter 4:10: ñEach one should use the gift he received to serve others, 
faithfully administering Godôs grace in its various forms.ò Thank you. 
May God continue to bless you as you serve.  

Serving on the 
 Altar Guild : 

Mary Lou Kading 
Joanne Kokes 
Carmen Millan 
Donna Haack 

Serving as Greeters: 
Can you serve?  

  Serving as Lay Readers: 

Temporarily Suspended 
Watch for the sign-up 

sheet at the  
Welcome Center. 

Serving as Counters 
Darleen Keck 
Can you serve?  

Serving as Ushers: 
Can you serve? 

In John 15:12, Jesus gave 
us a new commandment: 
Love one another, as I 
have loved you. His life 
was one of service to oth-
ers in love and He has 

asked us to do the same. This current pan-
demic has provided us with opportunities to fol-
low His example. 
     We are open and we need your help to re-
main open and to help worshippers feel wel-
come. Please WEAR A MASK and PRACTICE 
SOCIAL DISTANCING. When going to the 
Lordôs Table for communion, please remain six 
feet apart from the person in front of you, un-
less you are in the same household. Please 
put your mask back on after you receive com-

munion and before returning to your seat. 
     We especially need you to sign up at the 
Welcome Center to be a greeter or an usher. 
These are the first people that parishioners 
meet and you can enhance their worship expe-
rience by welcoming and assisting them. 
     We also need people to sign up to be coun-
ters. If you need to know what the duties are, 
please see Darleen Keck. 
     You will honor our departed saints by volun-
teering some time to help maintain our Garden 
of Remembrance. It is also an opportunity for a 
little exercise. Even just an hour or two is help-
ful, especially in this hot weather. Please see 
Roy Martin or Norma Karpiscak if you are inter-
ested in serving.  

On Hold! Normally, at this time of year, we would be an-
nouncing the start of Choir and Handbell Choir rehearsals as 
well as preparing for the events of what we call our ñbusy 
seasonò in the Church. Due to the uncertainty of the current 
COVID-19 crisis and the increase in numbers, we are unable 

to announce the start of rehearsals or whether some of our annual events will occur or even when 
we might start in-person Sunday School or Bible Classes again. Because of this uncertainty and 
many events requiring advanced planning, we have already decided there will be no Oktoberfest 
and will be determining if other events will be held or postponed. Please remember to check 
newsletters, emails, Facebook, YouTube, and our website for updated information and continue 
to pray for an end to this contagion.  

Bells of Joy 



Forest Oaks Lutheran Church  
 June 2020 Financial Reports  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Financial Report -  June 

Income over the last two months has been a lit-
tle under our budgeted amount. Expenses over 
the same period have been close to budget. If 
you are not attending services, it would be most 
helpful if you could mail your contributions to the 
church. We continue paying our additional debt 
reduction money as it comes in each month. We 
hope to start researching our audio/visual en-
hancements as soon as the virus problem sub-
sides. Any questions, please contact Jesse 
Ward at 352-754-3041. 

Our Worship Services  

    Attendance  

                               Were you among these?    
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               Childrenõs Sunday School 
      ONLINE LESSONS 

May No in-person classes were held 

June No in-person classes were held 

May Sunday Services  

2019 149 147 131 124  

2020 No in-person services 
31
87 

June Sunday Services  

2019 126 195 139 127 135 

2020 75 115 97 94  

 
Pastorôs 2020 Bible Class 

 

May No in-person classes were held  

June No in-person classes were held  

Body and Soul Bible Study -  
Thursday 9 AM -  Suspended 

Accounting Fund Balances 

General $79,273 

Needy Family $923 

Memorial Garden $3,585 

LCEF CD $50,387 

Major Rep. Income $1,356 

Major Rep. Balance $36,019 

              Listed below are  the number of   
              Communicants who worshipped  
              at Godôs Altar in 2020 to receive 
              Christôs Body and Blood.        

May 
31

- 87 

June
7
- 75  June

14
- 105 June

28
- 88 

General Fund Operations 

Income $28,683 

Disbursements $22,351 

Year-to-Date Accounting 

Income $177,109 

Disbursements $176,411 

Budget $132,048 

Debt Reduction 

Loan Principal $3,235 

Additional Principal $2,095 

Loan Balance (Aug. 1) $181,289 



Donôt wait to be asked.  
Offer to serve your Lord by serving your church!  

 
Use your God-Given Gifts to serve others. 1 Peter 4:10 
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ATTENTION Womenôs Guild Officers and Committee Chairwomen: The 
annual meeting to plan 2020 & 2021 calendar and events has been changed 
to Wednesday, August 12

th
, at 10 am in Fellowship Hall so we can practice 

safe distances. Please bring all your new and exciting ideas so we can start in 
September with gusto. 
     Until then everyone stay safe and pray for our nation to heal.  Your President, Bonnie Wright  

 

 

 

Meat Loaf: I would like to thank 
the wonderful volunteers who 
helped us furnish a meat loaf 

dinner for the folks at People helping People. 
Each year they look for us to help them with a 
Sunday meal and you never let me down.   

Food Pantry: We are open and hand-
ing out a lot of food. We are doing 
what they call a drive through. Basical-
ly the client drives up, we take their 

name, we then put in their trunk boxes of fresh 
vegetables, fruit and meat and canned food 
that we have in the pantry. It is going well. We 
hope we can continue helping out the people in 
our county. Feeding America has given us 
enormous amounts of food and fresh milk, so 

we consider ourselves very lucky. Publix has 
not missed a beat, they continue  supplying us 
with bread and pastries twice a week, which of 
course, we give out to our clients.   

School Supplies: School will be start-
ing soon and many families have a dif-
ficult time providing their children with 
school supplies. Once again we are 
asking for donations of school supplies 

to distribute to our food pantry children. Just 
place them in the food pantry basket in the 
Narthex.  

Be Safe: Our new greeting which 
is a result of the coronavirus. 

These are difficult times for all. Use your mask, 
maintain 6 ft. between each other and stay 
home if running a fever. I canôt see an end until 
there is a vaccine, so in the meantime 

BE SAFE.    Godôs Blessings, Lonnie Benmore 

BODY AND SOUL FOOD MINISTRY NEEDS: 
cereal      saltine crackers canned soup  
peanut butter    jelly   canned fruit  
canned chili      stuffing mix  canned yams  
canned sloppy-Joe mix   pancake mix  toilet paper 
canned beef stew     canned potatoes  bars of soap 
canned pasta (Spaghetti-os)  plastic bags  Volunteers  

Although there were five Tuesdays in June, we were only open for four and our numbers were 
down considerably.  We continued our drive-thru only service. We served 158 families with a total 
of 421 people, including 76 children and 174 seniors. There were 143 repeat families and 15 new 
families.  The families that we served in June came from the following zip codes:   

  34601       9      34606      48 34609      32        34614       6     Unknown    5 
  34602       2       34607        7 34610        1         34667          1 
  34603       6       34608      28 34613      10        Homeless    2 

Please remember our food ministry when you shop and in your prayers. Thank you for your con-
tinued support. 



From Evangel - FL-GA District LWML Convention 2020 Special Edition: 

 
2020 LWML FL-GA District Convention Schedule  

 
Date     Item                                   
Tuesday, June 30   Delegate information due to Recording Secretary  

Friday, July 10   Delegate Registration Fee due  

Friday, July 24   2020 Convention Packet published to www.flgalwml.com and emailed 
    to Evangel mailing list  

    Mission Grant Presentation posted online and on Facebook  

Monday, August 10   Ballots with postage-paid return envelopes mailed to delegates  

Monday, August 17   Ballots due back, postmarked no later than 8/17  

Friday, August 28   If necessary, second ballot mailed  

Monday, September 7  Second ballot, if necessary, due back postmarked no later than 9/7. 

Thursday, September 10  Executive Committee Pre-convention Meeting  

Saturday, September 12  Fall Board of Directors Meeting  

Week of September 21  Posting of Convention materials online  
    to include Convention Manual, LWML materials, etc  

The Convention Packet will be published on 
our website, www.flgalwml.com, and sent to 
the Evangel distribution list on July 24. This 
packet will contain the slate of nominees for 
office, Mission Grant proposals, bylaw amend-
ments, and proposed 2020-2022 budget.  

Darleen Keck and Lil Heier are the delegates 
from FOLC Womenôs Guild. Pray for our Body 
and Soul Food Pantry Mission Grant. Remem-
ber your Mites fund mission grants. 
    Jodell Burgdorf 
    LWML Chair 

Presidentôs Equip Conference - One Body, Many Parts 

Youôll really want to get the Equip Conference on your calendar once you 
hear this news! 

By registering for the conference youôll have access to hear David Kinnaman, President of Barna 
Group speak, to laugh with The Skit Guys and to journey with Donna Snow in her sessions 
ñLeading with Godôs Word.ò 

In addition, speakers with breakout leaders from around the country will join us on this new adven-
ture. Youôll be hearing more about these speakers soon! Many of these names will be instantly 
recognizable. 

The best news is that registration is only $50 per person! 

So, start planning now to gather as a group - in your church, fellowship hall, teacherôs lounge or 
classroom, even your gym and participate virtually! If there are some who arenôt comfortable in a 
group, just have them grab a mobile device or a computer at their home. 

As plans are developed and finalized, they will be updated on the website. 

Weôll see you online September 24-26! 
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     Ready or not, here comes August! Itôs a 
month that celebrates a lot of food and drink. 
There are days to eat Watermelon, Root Beer 
Floats, Sômores, Waffles, and Raspberry 
Cream Pie. Donôt forget to wash them down 
with Beer! (I wonôt tell you on which days these 
items are honored so just be sure to enjoy 
some whenever you want.) 

     Perhaps some of you wonder why the quilt-
ers still get together every week. First, let me 
say that no one is required to come. We re-
spect everyoneôs choices. We do not think less 
of anyone for not coming, if that is how they 
feel most safe. I will continue to make the op-
tion of Monday afternoon quilting available so 
that we can share in the purpose for which we 
work. Every week before anyone arrives, the 
tables, counter surfaces and door knobs or 
pulls are sanitized while hand sanitizer is readi-
ly available for use. We love making quilts. We 
love helping the less fortunate. We are pleased 
when people find pleasure and comfort in our 
finished quilts. God blesses us with the gifts of 
love, friendship and support when we are 
working together. We pray for those who are in 
need of special attention from our loving Savior 
and we know that God hears us.   

     This past month we honored 3 July birth-
days and bade a fond farewell to one of our 
members. We combined the occasions into 
one special day so that Marge could celebrate 
with us before leaving for Spokane, WA on Ju-
ly 7

th
. The three ladies celebrating birthdays 

were Dani, Marge and Gloria. Their pictures 
are below: 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marge will be dearly missed but we pray for 
her health and happiness as she begins her 
new life near her daughter.  

Following are photos of our completed quilts: 

     It is always fun to see what the ladies will 
bring to church. Many of our projects are start-
ed at home and completed during our quilting 
sessions. We especially want to thank all those 
who have contributed so many fabrics and 
precut pieces. Kathyôs Triangle quilt was made 
from some of those colorful pieces. The photo 
doesnôt do it justice. You can see these quilts 
and others that are awaiting completion by 
stopping by the Fellowship Hall any Monday 
afternoon between 1:00 and 4:00. We wel-
come your company. 

     You may not be aware that Quilting for 
Charity has recently begun donating a baby 
quilt on the occasion of a babyôs baptism at 
Forest Oaks.   It is our hope this makes the day  
                              (continued on page 7) 
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 Poppy Month             Gladiolus Month, too  

Barbôs White, Red             Karenôs Lambs     Kathyôs Triangles 
          & Black   

                    Cake                                      Dani                                        

Almaôs Kid Quilt    Cozy Quilt by Alma      Barbôs Kidôs Quilt            

   Marge                                          Gloria  

 QUILTING FOR CHARITY  
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even more memorable and special for the en-
tire family.  

     In closing,  I wish you  both a  Happy Friend- 

ship Day, Aug. 1
st
 and Happy Sister Day on 

Aug. 2
nd
!  May God continue to bless you and 

America, too. Karen 
Hope ï Hard to find these days 

Hopeðan elusive commodity. But 
we all search for it.  Hope over-
comes depression and inspires 
dreams. In the words of C. S. Lewis, 
óYou are never too old to set another 
goal or to dream a new dream.ô     

But the glimmer of hope fades to a remote 
speck on the horizon as we navigate todayôs 
landscape. COVID-19 has turned the world up-
side down. Not since WW-II have governments 
exercised such control over the lives of its citi-
zensðrestrictions on travel, closure of busi-
nesses, social distancing and mandatory face 
masks.   

Then, amid this pandemic, racial tension 
explodes across the country. Minorities de-
mand equal justice; freedom from brutality, ste-
reotyping and judicial injustice; an end of dis-
crimination. The very heritage of our great na-
tion is call to account and threatened with oblit-
eration.          

Hope in the world offers nothing but futility. 
News headlines dash what little optimism re-
mains of better times gone by.   

But hold on a minute. We donôt have to 
look to this fallen world for hope. This sinful 
world will never satisfy our desire for peace and 
harmony.  

Instead our hope comes from our loving 
God and Father who says to us, óFor I know the 
plans I have for you, declares the L , plans 
for welfare and not for evil, to give you a future 
and a hope.ô  

Jeremiah 29:11.
 God has an incredible 

future for each of us. We can be sure of this 
because He promises us, óé  for those who 
love God all things work together for good, for 
those who are called according to his purpose.ô  
Romans 8:28.   

 

Donôt fret what the world throws our way.  
Remember what Jesus told His Disciples, óA 
servant is not greater than his master.  If they 
persecuted me, they will persecute you also.ô  
John 15:20.

 But He, also, told them, óLo, I will be 
with you always even to the end of the world.ô  
Matthew 28:20.

 

Donôt let this world get you down. Godôs got 
you covered. The world may throw lemons your 
way, but God promises to make the most re-
freshing lemonade you have ever tasted.   

    Submitted Paul R. Schmidt 

Need directions? 
These days, on-
line map services 
can tell you how to 

get to just about any destination. Yet even 
these sites make no guarantees. Disclaimers 
absolve them of responsibility if the directions 
go awry. ñThese directions are for planning pur-
poses only,ò one site warns. ñYou may find that 

construction projects, traffic, weather, or other 
events may cause conditions to differ from the 
map results, and you should plan your route 
accordingly.ò 
     Fortunately, the Bible has no such disclaim-
ers. Godôs Word always gets us where we 
need to go. In fact, when the unexpected hap-
pens, thatôs when Scripture is at its best! 

Sunday School is now 
online! Caryl Kellerman, 
our Sunday School teacher, 
with the help of Jess Ward, 

is now providing Sunday School lessons online. 
They are making a video each week and put-
ting it on YouTube. Every week, parents are 
emailed the YouTube link. The student materi-
als have been mailed to the students so they 

can follow along with the video. If your child did 
not receive the material, or if you would like 
your child to be a part of the virtual class, 
please contact the church office with the childôs 
name, age, address, phone number and an 
email address. It is our prayer that the children 
will continue to learn of Godôs presence in their 
lives and that we will soon be able to meet with 
them in person. 
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When you feel like your hectic 
schedule is pulling you away 
from God, fight back with 

Scripture. Use this five-minute busyness-
buster to bring your mind back into focus and 
to bring your heart back to worship at Jesusô 
feet.  

Minute 1: Praise God for the earthly blessings 
he has so richly given to you. Thank him for his 
wisdom and guidance in your life. Thank his 
boundless grace, mercy, and forgiveness.  

Minute 2: Bring your sins to Jesus. Confess 
your mistakes and have faith in the forgiveness 
bought by his sacrifice on the cross.  

Minute 3: Pick a verse from the list below. Be 
still and meditate on the words. Let Jesus use 

the Scripture to bring peace to your heart.  

Minute 4: Jot down a few notes. What does 
this verse say about you and your current cir-
cumstances? What does this verse say about 
God?  

Minute 5: Pray that God would guide your 
steps and bless your daily work. Ask that he 
would bring balance to your life and give you a 
spirit that cannot be shaken.  

10 verses to calm the church workerôs heart 
Psalm 27:14   Matthew 11:28-30 
Proverbs 3:5ï6  John 14:27 
Isaiah 12:2   John 16:33 
Isaiah 26:3   2 Corinthians 4:8ï9 
Zephaniah 3:17  Philippians 4:6ï7 
  É 2016 CTA, Inc. Used with permission. 

Praying the Scriptures in 5 Minutes 

We encourage you to  pick up 
and fill out an End of Life 
choices form, copies of  
which are located at the Wel-

come Center and in the church office. After you 
fill out this information, we will add it to your 
church membership file. You can leave the 
filled out form in Lylaôs box in the hallway. 
Thank you. 

Our Father 
You cannot say the Lordôs Prayer 

And even once say ñIò 
You cannot say the Lordôs Prayer 
And even once say ñMyò 

Nor can you pray the Lordôs Prayer 
And not pray for one another 
For when you ask for daily bread 
You must include your brother 

For others are included in each and every plea 
From beginning to the end of it 
It does not once say ñMeò. 



Memorial and Honor Gifts:  Through July 19, 2020 

Praise God for blessing us through those Heôs placed in our lives! With Gifts 
in Memory and Gifts in Honor, you demonstrate your love and appreciation 
for someone, while contributing to ñdrawing people to Christò and expanding 

the reach of the Gospel through various ministries at Forest Oaks.  

GIFTS IN MEMORY: A memorial gift is a meaningful way for you to celebrate the life of a dear 
one who has passed on, or express to their family how much they meant to you. We extend our 
deepest sympathy to families who have recently lost loved ones. Hoping all things that made your 
loved one a special  gift from God will forever bless your life in beautiful memories. God is our ref-
uge and strength...Psalm 46:1. 

In Memory of: Contribution for: Given By: 

Derald Kading Unspecified Shari Kading Farra 

Richard Kuhn Debt Reduction Ms. Darleen Keck, Mr. & Mrs. Wil Heier, 
  Mr. & Mrs. Lynn Postel, Mr. Ted Ryder 
 General Fund Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Ward 
 Sunday School Ms. Jodell Burgdorf 
 Unspecified Ms. Christine Henson, Mr. & Mrs. Larry Miller 

Earl Makiney Debt Reduction Ms. Darleen Keck 

Ron Stamer Future Maintenance Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Bowers   

GIFTS IN HONOR: An honor gift marks a special occasion or acknowledges someone who has 
had a significant impact in your life or to praise God for His blessings.  Itôs a great idea for birth-
days or anniversaries, or just as a way to say thanks. 

In Honor of:   Contribution for:  Given By: 

Motherôs 98th Birthday  Future Maintenance  Ms. Marliss Bord 

Joyce Pio  Debt Reduction  Ms. Gloria Carrow 
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A Special Request 
I would like a dozen clear 
plastic size XL pant hangers. 
The have a pincer on each 
end to hang the paraments. I 

tried this out with the new ones I just made in 
ñlock-downò and it works. They can hang in the 
closet in the Altar Guild room instead of laying 
on the counter. You can bring them in on Sun-
days or just put them on the Altar Guild room 
counter. 
     I am gifting the new white paraments I made 
in memory of Derald Kading. He enjoyed 
watching me when I made all the banners here. 
   Thank you, 
   Mary Lou Kading 

Thank You! 
A special thank you goes to 
Anita Hale for all of her hard 
work on the Church Library. 
Anita, together with Lil Heier, 

took a lot of time organizing our library after the 
new carpet was installed in the Narthex. Anita 
created several topics on the  bulletin board to 
advertise the library as well as arranging books 
to pique interest in reading them. She recently 
moved to Virginia to be near family. We will 
miss her energy and creativity and pray that 
God continues to bless her. 



Lyla, our church secretary, is a Nota-
ry Public and  can notarize your doc-
uments. There is no charge for this 
service, but PLEASE CALL FIRST, 

if you want her to notarize something for you, to 
make sure she will be in the office and have her 
notary seal with her. 

If you know of a FOLC member, 
a family member or friend who 
is ill or in the hospital, please let 

the church office (352-683-9731) and Marilyn 
Nibert (352-683-0023) know right away. The 
names will be placed on the Prayer List for 
one month and will be removed if the office or 
Marilyn is not updated.  

ATTENTION! All articles for the weekly 
Bulletin and slides MUST be in by 1:00 PM 
on Wednesday if you want it included for 
that week. Please send or give your item 
to Lyla in writing. Thank you. 

We are still collecting the following 
items: 
1.  UPCs from Campbellôs soup la-
bels. The Sunday School gets free 
stuff for all we send in. 

2. Used ink cartridges 
3. Used eyeglasses 
4. Coupons for Food Pantry 

5. Labels for Education 
6. Aluminum cans  
7. Box Tops for Education 
8. Aluminum Tabs from soda cans 
Containers are outside the Fellowship Hall. 

It is very important to check with 
the Secretary in the church office 
before you schedule a meeting or 

event. Our members always take precedence 
over the outside groups/organizations that meet 
here. We just have to be sure and alert them to 
any changes that have to be made.  
Another reason for checking first before schedul-
ing is that you may not be aware of another 
church meeting or activity that is already on the 
calendar. 

Thank you for your kind consideration and coop-

eration in the scheduling process! 

Have you moved? Did you dis-
connect your land line? Did you 
change your email address? Did 
you get married? Did you have 

a baby? Did you get a divorce? Do you wonder 
why the church has not been connecting with 
you? Please let us know when you have an 
address change, email change, phone num-
ber change, change in family status, etc.  
If you have an email address, please send an 
email to our office: folcoffice2@tampabay.rr.com 
and your name will be added to our email con-
tact list. That way we can let you know of sick 
members and cancellations of church activities. 
You can also get our newsletter and send in any 
prayer requests or information to the church. 

Our Church Office Hours: 

Monday through Friday 
9:00 am - 1:00 pm  

(Monday is Pastorôs Day off) 
*Hours may vary occasionally. 

PLEASE NOTE: The church office is 
closed Saturday and Sunday. If you call on 
these days, no one will answer the phone, 
you will get our answering machine, so 
please leave a message and your call will be 
returned on Monday.  

If you must come to the office, please 
WEAR A MASK and PRACTICE SOCIAL 
DISTANCING. 

Should circumstances change, please 
note that our secretary may not be in the 
office every day, but is able to work from 
home. She has access to phone messag-
es and emails when working from home. 
If you call and get the answering ma-
chine, PLEASE LEAVE A MESSAGE. Our 
messages are checked and your call will 
be returned.  

WE ARE ON THE WEB AT: 

www.ForestOaksLutheran.com 
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